SALFORD CITY COUNCIL - RECORD OF DECISION (CABINET)

I, Councillor Warmisham, Lead Member for Children’s Services, confirm that, in 

exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of 

Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet has passed the following resolutions: -

(1) THAT the progress made in respect of the Building Schools for the Future 

Programme, and the provisional proposals for future school reorganisation, be 

noted.

(2) THAT, in respect of the Building Schools for the Future Programme, the 

arrangements mentioned in the report, concerning the following matters, be 

approved:-


(a)
Governance structure.


(b)
Appointment and recruitment of a Corporate Project Director.


(c)
Provision of financial resources.

(3) THAT the Building Schools for the Future Programme Board be authorised to 

appoint financial, legal and technical advisers.

The reasons are that Building Schools for the Future is a generational 

opportunity to transform teaching and learning at secondary level across the City 

and involves £110 million of capital funding.  

Options considered and rejected were not to proceed with the regeneration 

Opportunity. 

Assessment of Risk : This is a very important initiative for the transformation of 

secondary education in the City and capital investment of approximately 

£110,000,000.Failure to make progress on this initiative will have a very 

significant impact on the education of children and young people in the City and 

future assessments of the Council’s performance and statutory obligations.  

The source of funding is Revenue Budget, External Capital funding from the 

DfES and Possible future capital receipts.

Legal advice obtained from Ian Sheard, relating to the recruitment of advisers.

Financial advice obtained from John Spink/Bob McIntyre, relating to financial 

arrangements 

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: -  

Report of the Lead member for Children’s Services to the meeting of the Cabinet 

held on 11th July, 2006, referred to in (2) above.

Contact Officer: Mike Hall, 

Assistant Director (Resources) Children’s Services Directorate (0161 778 0479)

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee.


Signed: J. Warmisham
Dated: 14th July, 2006

This decision was published on 14th July, 2006, and will come into force on 24th July, 2006, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules

